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Hummel, Robert

From: busing <busing@belmont.k12.ma.us>
Sent: Friday, December 10, 2021 1:46 PM
To: 'Jack Dawley'
Cc: Hummel, Robert; DiCologero, Anthony; Phelan, John; Tingos, Artemis
Subject: RE: McLean District Zone 3

Hello Jack,  
 
I appreciate your patience as I am now able to respond to your inquiry. With regard to busing any students 
from the new community, please note the following:  
 

 Any students residing on the property in grades K through 6 who live more than 2.0 miles from the 
property will be bused to school per M.G.L; 

 The current busing configuration may change based on the opening of the 7th and 8th grade building of 
the new high school, which we won’t know until closer to the completion date; this may affect the 
methodology by which we currently bus students. 

 
Once there is a completion date for your project, we will review our current transportation program and 
protocols which will guide us in busing any students living in the new community.  
 
Respectfully,  
 
Gioia  
 
Gioia Rizzo (she/her) 
Manager - Business Operations & Transportation 
Belmont Public Schools 
617-993-5430 
grizzo@belmont.k12.ma.us 
 
From: Jack Dawley <jdawley@northlandresidential.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 27, 2021 10:47 AM 
To: busing <busing@belmont.k12.ma.us> 
Cc: Hummel, Robert <rhummel@belmont-ma.gov>; Jack Dawley <jdawley@northlandresidential.com> 
Subject: McLean District Zone 3 
 
Gioia, 
 
Following our conversation of last week, I am submitting this email as requested. 
 
I am presently pursuing Site Plan and Design Approval for the development of 152 units of housing on Zone 3 of the 
McLean Hospital Campus, located off of Pleasant Street, via Olmsted Drive – see attached site map.  The full application 
for the project is accessible via the Town website, under Planning Board/Pending Applications. 
 
While most of the housing will be age targeted for seniors it is anticipated that some population of school age children 
will reside in the community.  The Planning Board has asked me to inquire into the provision of school bus service for the 
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community – ie how will it be managed, provided for and what provisions I/they should request/plan for to 
accommodate the transportation of children to/from the site. 
 
Jack 
 
John C. Dawley 
President & CEO 
Northland Residential Corporation 
 
O – 781-229-4704 
C  -  617-797-6704 
 
 


